

The Knight Reporter

Newsletter for Council 4030 in Baton Rouge, LA Volume 53, Issue 5 February 1, 2008

COUNCIL 4030 OFFICERS

Grand Knight - PGK Rupert Rodriguez Phone - 766-3297

Deputy GK – PKG Robert Fernandez Phone - 924-5788

Chancellor - PKG Louis Rogge

Phone - 292-7223

Warden – C J Glynn

Phone – 292-4187

Recorder – Danny Fontenot

Phone - 752-8780

Treasurer – Bob Wygle

Phone - 937-0665

Advocate – Andre' Toups

Phone - 767-5094

Financial Secy - Stephen Dupeire

Phone - 752-7049

Outside Guard - PGK Richard Goudeau

Phone - 752-3048

Inside Guard – Jimmy Vermaelen

Phone – 293-5535 3 YR. Trustee – PGK Travis Blanchard

Phone - 766-2907 2 YR. Trustee – DD Mike Coleman

Phone - 291-3693

1 YR. Trustee –PGK Anthony Michelli Phone - 924-6003 or 924-7194

COMMITTEE DIRECTORS

Program Chmn –PGK Bob Fernandez

Phone – 924-5788

Church – Andre' Toups

Phone - 767-5094

Community - PGK Louis Rogge

Phone - 292-4187

Youth - DD Mike Coleman

Phone – 291-3693

Council – PGK Anthony Michelli

Phone – 924-6003 or 924-7197

Family – PGK Richard Goudeau

Phone - 752-3048

Membership – PGK Travis Blanchard

Phone – 766-2907

Sports – Bob Wygle

Phone - 937-0665

Retention - Bill Dimattia

Phone - 753-8410

Lecturer – Bill Fremin

Phone - 753-1105

Insurance - John Ricca, Jr.

Phone - 753-0393

GRAND KNIGHT'S Message

Brother Knights:

The dates for the State K.C. Bowling tournament to be held in Houma, LA. are: February 9th and 10th, 16th and 17th, and 23rd and 24th. All those interested in representing KC 4030 at this tournament, please call me at 766-3297. Additionally, my congratulations to Brothers Ron Coco, Brent Larson, Jerome Plauche, and Clint Procell on achieving 3nd Degree. Vivat Jesus.

Rupert Rodriguez, GK

COUNCIL – PGK Anthony Michelli

Knight of the Month - January - PGK Richard Goudeau

NOTICE: Our Grand Knight, Rupert Rodriguez, has announced his resignation as of 1/14/08. We are asking a Past Grand Knight to volunteer to serve until the new officers are elected for the new year starting 7/1/08. If you can serve, please come to the February 11th meeting or call Anthony Michelli at 924-6003.

COMMUNITY – PGK Louis Rogge

Nursing Home Visit – Join us to serve "Cake & Ice Cream" on Thursday, 2/21/08 at 2:30 P.M. at the Harvest Manor Nursing Home in Denham Springs.

Veteran's Home – Msgr. Gassler Assembly will sponsor a Quarterly Bingo Social on Monday, April 14, 2008 at the Louisiana War Veteran's Home in Jackson, La. We depart from KC 4030 Hall at 8:00 a.m. Prior to the Bingo Games coffee & donuts are served. We ask that all who participate bring some items for the Veteran's. Some of the personal products they need include: coffee, toothpaste, tooth brushes, etc. A list of recurring needs is available from Louis Rogge–292-7223. Please save items for the Vet's. Thanks.

CHURCH - Andre' Toups

Coffee & Donuts – No Coffee & Donuts in February. We will serve again on March 2nd following 7:30 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. Holy Masses

Window Washing – Saturday, February 9 and March 15 at 7:00 a.m. Join us at the St. George Church. We usually finish by 8:00 a.m.

Quarterly Communion — The February Quarterly Communion will be on Sunday, February 17th at the 9:30 a.m. Mass. Following Holy Mass we will have a reception in the Klienpeter Center for Families of the month.

Cleaning of Palms – March 14 - Volunteers are needed to clean palms for the Palm Sunday Service.

Safety/Security for Holy Thursday/Good Friday – Volunteers are needed from the end of the Holy Thursday Service to Midnight and from the end of the service on Good Friday to 11:00 p.m. Sign up sheets will be available at the February 11th KC Council meeting...

FAMILY - PKG Richard Goudeau

Family of the Month – January - Louis & Barbara Rogge

For work with the community & church, including Nursing Home visits and Ouarterly Bingo Socials at the Louisiana War Veteran's Home.

Reception: On 2/17, following the Quarterly Communion, we will recognize families of the month for September thru December. The families are:

September-Robert & Rosemary Rolfsen, October-Mike & Casey Coleman, November-Bill & Jean Fremin, December-C J & Jean Glynn

A reception will be held in the Klienpeter Center following Holy Mass. We ask that their families, friends, and fellow Knights participate in this ceremony to thank them for their service with the KC & Church.

Bill Dimattia, 753-8410, is coordinating the reception.

YOUTH – DD Mike Coleman

KC District & Area Free Throw Contests – The K.C. District and Area Boys and Girls Basketball Free Throw contest will be held on February 9th and 23rd at St. Jude Catholic Church. If you have any questions please contact Mike Coleman at 291-3693.

Boy's Scout Flag Retirement Ceremony – There will be a social for the Boys Scouts on Tuesday February 26th. A meal will be served with a "Boy Scout prepared Dessert." Following the meal, the Scouts will perform the Flag Retirement Ceremony.

INSURANCE - John Ricca, Jr.

From Your Field Agent: Do you have seat belts in your car? Of course you do! I'm sure there's one for each member of your family. Would you believe that many families that I visit are running along with only one "belt" of protection - insurance on the father. Somehow, the common opinion seems to be that death will strike only the father and not the mother. Today, sufficiently insuring your wife's life is an economic must. With "wife insurance", should death occur, you have a fighting chance to retain at least a semblance of a home for your children. Call me today and I will be happy to review your needs. **Call me at 225/753-0393**.

MEMBERSHIP - Travis Blanchard

Our next membership drive will be scheduled for the 1st weekend in March. Knights are needed to pass out KC literature and answer questions at St. George after each mass. If you can help with this drive please contact me at 766-2907. We will also schedule an open house after the membership drive. Knights and their wives will be needed at the open house again to answer questions and make the prospective Knights welcome. This membership drive can only be effective with your help. Knights are also always encouraged to invite their friends to join the council.

Annual Dues: KC membership dues were due by 1/31/08. If you have not yet sent in your dues, please make your check payable to "K.C. 4030" & mail to:

Stephen Dupeire, Financial Secretary 4946 Autumn Brook Drive Baton Rouge, LA 70817

NOTE – If you would like to receive e-mail from K.C. 4030, send your e-mail address to Ron Coco at **ricoco@bellsouth.net** or Anthony Michelli at **ajmichelli@cox.net**. Also, for items in the monthly Knight Reporter, send by e-mail to Ron prior to the 20th of the preceding month, or call 753-8947.

UPCOMING MEETINGS

Monday, February 11th – Regular Business Meeting: 7:00 p.m., Building & Grounds: 7:30 p.m. followed by Officer's Meeting

Tuesday, February 26th – Boy Scout Social – Meal: 6:30 p.m. (Dessert prepared by the Scouts) Following the Meal, the Scouts will perform the Flag Retirement Ceremony.

Tuesday, March 4th – Meal 6:30 p.m., Rosary: 7:00 p.m., Regular Business Meeting: 7:30 p.m.

Monday, March 10th – Building & Grounds: 7:00 p.m., Officer's Meeting: 7:30 p.m.

non Profit Organization OIA9 Baton 12 - 12 264 Timne9 AJ ,eguo A noted